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Monday, January 18, 2022
3:00 p.m.
Committee Meeting was held remotely via Zoom Meeting

In attendance: Director Salvadori, Director Bowen, Maintenance Superintendent
Nuno

Meeting began 3:00 pm

1. Request to have Grant Mahony Rose Garden affiliated with the International
World Peace Rose Gardens (WPRG):
Members of the Rose Society attended the Facility Committee meeting to present
the proposal about the possibility of having the Grant Mahony Rose Garden to be
affiliated with the International World Peace Rose Gardens. The direction from the
Committee to staff is to add this to the board agenda to take a vote for approval.

2. Prop. 68-Recreational Infrastructure Revenue Enhancement Grant Project
Location:
Maintenance Superintendent Nuno reported that staff is working with the State to
receive the funding to do upgrades in one of our Parks. Staff did an evaluation of
the GVRD owned Parks and believes that Setterquist Park is the best option to
make improvements using these funds. Some of the improvements to this Park
would be to add basketball courts since the existing basketball courts are heavily
getting used, and also adding bleachers and possibly batting cages would be part
of the improvements.

3. Pickleball Courts- Glen Cove Park and Castlewood Park:
Maintenance Superintendent Nuno reported that as previously mentioned, we will
be adding more pickleball courts at Glen Cove Park. The contractor is waiting for
good weather to begin the work on the new pickleball courts. Staff has been
discussing the possibility of adding pickleball courts at Castlewood Park. Currently
there are four tennis courts and some of them have the pickleball lines painted
that could be used for pickleball or tennis. One of the options is to remove two
tennis courts and possibly add six pickleball courts. Comments from the
Committee is to leave the courts the way they are so they can be utilized for both
pickleball and tennis; another comment is to just add two pickleball courts for now
with the option of later adding more.



4. Update on the Vallejo Community Center kitchen Project:
Maintenance Superintendent Nuno reported that we should be getting a good
number of contractors interested on submitting a bid for the improvements of
VCC; the mandatory walkthrough is scheduled for January 27™, and staff will be
opening the bids on February 28th. Staff also hired a company to do the asbestos
and lead assessment of VCC in the area where we would be doing the
improvements.

5. Update on Dan Foley cultural Center upgrades:
Maintenance Superintendent Nuno reported that the installation on the new floors
has been completed; staff is working with the designer and the company making
the acoustical panels.

6. Update on 395/401 Amador Street Building Upgrades:
Maintenance Superintendent Nuno reported to the Committee that the seismic
retrofit work on the 401 building has been close for completion; the City approved
the final inspection. The contractor working on the renovations is making progress
working on the demolition and the plumbing for the restrooms on the north side of
the 401 building.

7. Cal-Trans clean California Grant-Lake Dalwigk Project:
Maintenance Superintendent Nuno reported that staff is working with City and
VFWD staff with the consultant writing the application for a grant to make
improvements at Lake Dalwigk Park and the other areas near the Park.

Adjourned at 3:45 pm

Next Meeting: February 22, 2022



